
Subject:  RE: earnings reserve 
Date:  Tue, 30 Oct 2018 17:26:47 +0000 
From:  Swanson, Paulyn <pswanson@apfc.org> 
To:  'Charles Wohlforth' <cwohlforth@adn.com> 
Hello Charles,  
  
Yes, I was just finishing up on this response. I have taken the liberty of 
summarizing your questions into the following response, based on our 
reporting processes.  
  
APFC issues financial statements on a monthly basis to reflect the value of 
the total Fund, as well as the Principal and the Earnings Reserve.  The most 
recent financial statement is September 30, 2018 and reflects an unaudited 
total Fund value of $63.9 billion, comprised of $46.9 billion in the 
Principal and 17.0 billion in the Earnings Reserve Account.  The Principal 
and the Earnings Reserve Account (ERA) are invested as a single asset 
allocation with pro-rata shares attributed to each account.  
  
As of September 30, 2018, the value of the Principal totals $46.9 billion, 
comprised of $40.3 billion in constitutionally protected deposits and $6.6 
billion in unrealized gains.  Looking back to fiscal year end as of June 30, 
2018, the value of the Principal was $46.0 billion with $40.2 in 
constitutionally protected deposits and $5.8 billion in unrealized gains.  
The constitutionally protected portion of the Principal grows based on 
royalty deposits, inflation proofing transfers, and special legislative 
appropriations.  The unrealized gains portion of the Principal is calculated 
to comply with accounting standards and varies based on market volatility, as 
well as APFC's management of the portfolio. The Principal's value was 
slightly higher as of August 31, 2018 totaling $46,976.2 million vs $46,917.7 
million as of September 30, 2018. In comparing the two numbers, note that 
royalties deposits added value during that time period, while unrealized 
gains went down primarily due to market performance, thus reducing the value.   
  
As of September 30, 2018, the value of the ERA totals $17.0 billion, 
comprised of $14.6 billion in realized earnings and $2.4 billion in 
unrealized gains.  The balance of the ERA was higher as of FY18 year end on 
June 30, 2018 with a value of $18.9 billion, comprised of 13.7 billion in 
realized earnings, $2.4 billion in unrealized gains and $2.7 billion 
committed for FY19 POMV draw.  At the beginning of FY19, the $2.7 billion was 
moved from the ERA balance to the liabilities section of the Fund's financial 
statement, effectively reducing the balance of the ERA - this is reflected in 
the FY19 Q1 figures for September 30, 2018 noted above.  
  
The 5.25% POMV (percent of market value) draw of $2.7 billion in FY19 to pay 
for government services and the 2018 fall dividend has been partially 
distributed with a transfer of $1.4 billion to the general fund. The 
remainder of the draw equaling $1.3 billion remains invested in the Fund and 
recorded as a liability for transfer through-out the remainder of the fiscal 
year.  Per the appropriations language, the POMV transfer goes to the general 
fund and the dividend transfer is further appropriated from there - thus you 
will need to contact the Permanent Fund dividend division for the amount used 
for the dividend payment 
  
Last but not least, you have asked about our current daily fund value.  These 
values are posted on our website based on the previous day's market close and 
the value of the total Fund as of October 26, 2018 was $62.2 billion and is a 
reflection of the recent volatility in the markets.  As you know, the Fund’s 



portfolio is well diversified across public and private markets in seven 
asset classes to help mitigate the effect of volatile markets on the 
portfolio. The financial statement for October 31, 2018 will be compiled and 
released mid/late November and will reflect this decrease in Fund value - 
unless of course the markets rally in the final days of this month - anything 
is possible when it comes to market performance.   
 
Financial Statements are posted on our website under Resources - Report 
Archive.  
  
Best Regards,  
Paulyn  
 
 


